
 

VEHICLE SAFETY/POLLUTION RECALL CAMPAIGN IN JAPAN 

 

Domestic/Import Vehicles

 CAMPAIGN No. Gai-1772 DATE 4/Aug/2011 

 MANUFACTURER VOLVO CARS CORPORATION 

 DESCRIPTION OF Volvo Car Corporation (VCC) has decided to carry out a 

safety recall on a limited number of Volvo S80 vehicles 

(model year 2007), equipped with 6 cylinder engine. 

VCC has found that the power steering return line may burst 

due to incorrect routing of the power steering line. Should 

this condition occur, it may result in a sudden drainage of 

power steering oil and a loss of power steering assistance 

and in worst case scenario a fire in the engine 

compartment. Since this may appear suddenly and without any 

relevant warnings to the driver, this condition poses an 

unreasonable risk to motor vehicle safety.  
The corrective action will be to inspect if the power 

steering cooling line is correctly routed. Concerned parts 

will be replaced if necessary. 
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  COMMERCIAL MODEL NUMBER OF 

 TYPE NAME YEAR VEHICLE 

   RECALLED  

 VOLVO S80 2007 597 

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

 TOTAL 597 

 

 
 
 

 


